AdventHealth

August 6, 2025

Andrea Emanuel, PhD

Assistant Chief, Healthcare Planning

North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services
Division of Health Service Regulation
Andrea.Emanuel@dhha.nc.gov

Re: UNC Health Pardee’s Comment on Henderson County Bed Need

AdventHealth Hendersonville is writing in response to comments submitted by Pardee UNC Health Care
concerning the days of care reported for AdventHealth Hendersonville in the Proposed 2026 State Medical
Facilities Plan (SMFP). Pardee’s comments request that the Agency verify the reported days of care used
to generate the acute care bed need determination in Henderson County.

As reflected in prior email correspondence with Agency staff, AdventHealth Hendersonville identified a
data discrepancy earlier this year and worked directly with both the Licensure and Healthcare Planning
Sections to resolve the matter. The discrepancy has since been addressed and corrected in coordination
with the appropriate staff. We appreciate the Agency’s attention and responsiveness throughout that
process.

Given that this matter has already been resclved through direct communication and collaboration with
Agency staff, we believe no further clarification is necessary. We respectfully request that the Agency give
no weight to Pardee’s comments as they pertain to a resolved issue.

Please let us know if you have any questions or require additional information.

Sincerely,

Lo bo Wit

Brandon Nudd, FACHE
President and CEO
AdventHealth Hendersonville



